November 12, 1997

The Honorable Louis J. Freeh Director Federal Bureau of Investigation 935 Pennsylvania Avenue, N. W. Washington, D. C. 20530

Dear Mr. Freeh:

I am writing to extend our appreciation for some assistance that was provided by the Bureau to our agency.

We recently had need to transport some sensitive materials round trip from the National Archives to Eastman Kodak in Rochester, New York. Through Carol Keeley at Headquarters, we requested the assistance of the Rochester Resident Agency to provide security for us. Although our needs required assistance on several occasions, including a Sunday afternoon and evening, the Rochester office could not have been more cooperative or helpful.

I particularly wish to let you know how much we appreciated the assistance of Mr. Michael Giglia, the Supervisory Senior Resident Agent in Rochester. In addition to his personally providing the needed security, his professional manner and gracious offers to provide additional assistance made the entire experience one that instilled confidence in the Bureau and its personnel.

Sincerely,

T. Jeremy Gunn Executive Director